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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion over 
the next four years to deliver 190 new and upgraded 
schools to support communities across NSW. 
In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being spent on 
school maintenance over five years. This is the largest 
investment in public education infrastructure in the 
history of NSW.

Project summary

A project to upgrade Ajuga, Campbell House and 
Glenfield Park Schools for Specific Purposes is 
underway. The upgrade will deliver:

■■ 15 new permanent learning spaces – five for each 
school

■■ six new life skills spaces – two for each school

■■ practical activity spaces for each of the three 
schools

■■ a new multi-purpose hall and associated fitness 
centre to be shared by all three schools.

Upcoming construction works 

Over the Term 3 school holidays, construction works 
will include: 

■■ completion of entrance gates

■■ finalising the site office area

■■ removal and relocation of furniture from the existing 
multi-purpose hall to storage containers

■■ commencement of light demolition works to the 
multipurpose hall.

When Term 4 resumes, the entrance gates will be 
operational and the schools will be shown how to use 
these. A technician will be on site to rectify any issues 
that emerge. 

For the first few weeks of Term 4, the following works 
will occur:

■■ continued light demolition of the multi-purpose hall

■■ excavation and install of services at Glenfield Park 
and Ajuga.

During construction you may notice an increase in 
vehicles entering and leaving the site and increased 
noise due to construction activities. Mitigation 
measures will be in place to manage traffic, noise 
and dust levels, including hoarding, hosing down as 
required and deliveries will be scheduled outside of 
pick up and drop off times where possible.

All construction related vehicles will enter the site 
compound from Quarter Sessions Road.

We will work closely with the school community and 
Principals to minimise construction impacts where 
possible. 

Keeping you updated

We will keep you informed as we progress through the 
construction phase towards project completion. 
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